
 
  
 

  

 
Town of Monroe 

Po Box 63  
Monroe, N.H. 03771 
Phone 603-638-2644 

Fax 603-638-2021 
Email: monroeselectmen@monroenh.org 

 
SELECTMEN MEETING Minutes 

June 18 2024 
AMENDED 

 
 
Selectmen Present: John Blanchard, Justin Bradshaw, Oren Remick 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by John Blanchard. 

 
1. Approval of the June 11, 2024 Selectmen Meeting Minutes.  John moved and Oren seconded 

to approve the June 11 2024 minutes.  The motion carried. 
 

2. Public 
 

a. A member of the Bone Builders was present to request a new, less noisy fan for use 
during the hot summer.  Justin stated he would look into this for them. 
 

b. Matt Hersh came in to discuss several questions regarding structures, fences, and the 
zoning ordinance.  The Selectmen answered the questions and explained the zoning 
ordinance is on the new Town website for review. 

 
3. Discussion items. 

 
a. Meeting with Road Agent – this will be rescheduled as the Jim Nelson was unable to 

attend. 
b. Justin stated the Energy Audit Contract for the Town Hall was received but he would 

like to get additional clarification prior to deciding on whether to accept the contract 
or not. 
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c. Diane stated the Town received an invitation to attend the Rural Water Annual event 
at Pat’s Peak in September.  This will be a comped event as the Town will be 
receiving an award for its water system.  The decision was that Diane will attend as 
the event is during the daytime. 

d. Request for a Comedy Show at the Town Hall.  Decision was to send the request to 
the Library to see if they are interested in hosting. 

e. Farm to Fire – temporary approval to serve alcohol outside was given by the State.  
This goes through the public hearing date of July 2nd. 

f. Justin stated he received a message  suggesting that the students could put the flags 
out on the Veterans graves in the Cemeteries on Memorials Day.  The Selectmen 
would have it taken care of any time the students were not able to do so. 

g. The Town Clerk submitted her list of dogs that were not as of yet registered as 
required by the RSA.  The Selectmen approved the list and noted no fee would 
need to be collected this year. They encourage people to get their dogs registered 
as soon as possible. 
 

4. Items for Approval  - all items were approved except as noted. 
 

a. Payroll Manifest 
b. Accounts Payable Manifest – General Fund/Water Fud 
c. Town Hall Usage 
d. Temporary Occupancy – does not meet the criteria.  Will be reviewed on a monthly 

basis to see if any progress is made. 
e. Abatement Report 

 

Justin moved to adjourn the meeting, John seconded the motion and the meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m. 

Respectfully Submitted,  
Diane Gibson Smith  
Administrative Assistant 
 


